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I got through all of last year 

And I'm here. 

Canõt you hear Elaine Stritch belting this out! (Thank you, Stephen Sondheim and Follies) 

And, if you donõt know who Elaine Stritch or Stephen Sondheim are, Google them! 

The DH  2016: Still Here and Thriving! 

With the passage of time, we realize that many of the things we always thought would be around have 

disappeared almost without our even noticing.  If you are of a certain age, you know a school, a church, 

a store, a hang out, a restaurant, a home that is gone or has been so changed as not to be recognizable 

and we are the lesser for it.   It is the essence of the historic preservation movement to stop and com-

prehend the full measure of each loss before it is too late.  And, it is also the essence of what the Daven-

port House is all about to annually remind you to not take this Museum and what it does for granted.  

Its existence is as fragile as any other piece of the preservation movement.   

This past year has been one of growth ð with new business ð and upgrades with new staff members and 

new skills.  But as I am sure as happens in your life, as soon as new opportunities come along, new ex-

penditures come along too.  The cost of keeping our old building in tiptop maintenance almost wipes 

out the gains made from new tour business.  And, then came Hurricane Matthew which took a week of 

revenue away during the busy season.   

Please know that the DH community is mighty and resourceful.   The Museumõs annual operating budg-

et is lean, yet it maintains two historic buildings ð the Davenport House and the Kennedy Pharmacy --  

and presents a full calendar of programs and activities. Volunteers are working on a new event intended 

to attract new people to the Museum and to the preservation movement.  See more about the Daven-

port Soirée in this newsletter.   The DH is hardy, earning its keep through admissions, programs, rentals 

and you.  We hope as you read this you feel good about your role in keeping the DH vital.  Every gift, 

no matter the size, is a big help in stretching a tight budget even further. You are essential to the DH.   

As I write, I am surrounded by people with resolve.  They are firmly committed to the work we do.  

Though one sometimes gets the sense that our calling as keepers of cultural institutions is perceived as 

fluffy and that interpreting everyday life of people in the 19th century and celebrating the birth of the 

preservation movement is extraneous.    We stand here resolute in the belief that the future of our cul-

ture depends upon continuing to repeat the important stories, interpreting the nuances of our stories 

and reminding people of our houseõs value to Savannahõs rich panorama.  We provide substance (with a 

smile) to the array of visitorsõ options, because as a droll friend 

once said, òA diet of cotton candy will make one sick.ó  Ponder 

that for a while! 

Thank you for supporting the DH.  If you have not sent in your 

annual Friends of the Davenport House donation, please do.  

We will use it wisely.  And, come see the house! 

Happy New Year!  Now on to 2017 . . .   JC 



TRANSITIONS:   The most sig-

nificant operations events to oc-

cur at the DH in 2016 were the 

staff transitions. At the end of last 

year, Ben Head, shop manager for 

the previous 18 years, retired.  In 

May, Gaye Kurmas, a professional 

librarian with a degree in account-

ing, became our new shop manag-

er.   

After twenty years, Dottie Kraft 

stepped back from her position as 

Head Docent., though she re-

mains a part of the DHõs interpre-

tive staff.  In September Rebecca 

Bustinduy came on board to han-

dle the increasing traffic from new 

business as Tour Coordinator.   

CROWDS:  In 2016 the DH has 

been the beneficiary of changes 

taking place in Savannahõs options 

for motor coach visitors.  In Feb-

ruary, DH received word from 

Diamond Tours of the opportuni-

ty to see fifty additional tour 

groups during the spring busy sea-

son, with an option to see forty 

more by the end of the year and 

another 110 in 2017.  This was a 

frightening and fantastic prospect! 

With all the new visitors, every-

thing about the DH has changed 

with a focus towards executing 

the new tours while keeping al-

ready existing partners and walk-

in visitors happy.  Thankfully (and 

this cannot be understated) the 

DHõs core of experienced tour 

guides agreed to take on the chal-

lenge.  As a consequence, the Mu-

seum is now seeing more groups 

from a variety of backgrounds 

from all over the United States, 

fulfilling its mission to educate 

and enrich.   

In addition to Diamond Tours 

groups, the DH dipped its toe 

into the ghost tour business.  For 

years we shied away from this im-

portant sector of the tourism 

business.  However, since several 

significant partners tackled the 

questions of security, maintenance 

and preservation with the ghost 

focused tours, we felt comfortable 

with being added  to Old Town 

Trolleyõs Ghost and Gravestonesõ 

itinerary as a secondary site on 

nights of heavy traffic.  OTT was 

receptive to all of our points of 

concern including  the quality of 

the experience.   DH staff had 

input into the presentation devel-

opment and is hap-

py with the prod-

uct.  

 

MAINT E-

NANCE:   The 

new business came 

just in time, as the 

DH undertook a series of un-

planned maintenance repairs, 

which could not be delayed.  

Work was executed on a select 

number of window sashes; exteri-

or painting was done to the wood 

elements and touch up painting 

was done to the interior.   

HURRICANE MATTHEW :  

As our series of repairs was near-

ing completion, Hurricane Mat-

thew came blowing through.  Its 

timing worked to the DHõs bene-

fit because the lift that was used 

for painting had not been re-

turned and we returned the chim-

ney cap to the Kennedy Pharmacy 

without an additional expense.  As 

a Category 1 hurricane, Matthew 

tested the Museumõs disaster plan-

ning.  Though the Museum suf-

fered only minor damage, primari-

ly to the garden, we lost three full 

days and two half days of business 

during the busy season.  

 

UNDERGROUND FILMING:  

A WGN Network series filmed at 

the DH the week of Thanksgiv-

ing.  For years the DH has felt left 

out as the film industry has prolif-

erated and many other sites were 

used as locations for movies.  In 

anticipation of film industry in-

A SIGNIFICANT YEAR :   
2016 Transitions, Crowds, Winds,  
Hollywood South and Dreaming Big 

DH Staff:  Raleigh Marcell, Gaye Kurmas, Jamie 
Credle, Rebecca Bustinduy and Jeff Freeman 

 

The DH in the Floodlights:   
Movie Production in November 2016 



quiries, the staff contacted and received assistance 

from the Atlanta History Center, which has vast 

experience with movie production, including the 

popular The Hunger Games franchise.  With 

AHCõs advice and the adaptations of their check-

list and legal documents, the DH was prepared 

when locations people with Underground came 

knocking. The house was used for an exterior 

film shoot ð  standing in for a Philadelphia board-

ing house. Though the use of the Museumõs inte-

riors was minimal, the production company built 

a replica of both the DHõs south facade and inte-

rior rooms, which was authentic down to the 

wallpaper, in a Savannah studio.  The critically 

acclaimed television show follows a group of 

slaves who plan a daring escape from a Georgia 

plantation to cross 600 miles to freedom.  

 

DREAMING BIG :  The Museum has been 

working for twenty months with exhibits designer 

Doug Mund of dmdg2 to plan for the future of 

the DH/KP campus.  DH community members 

have done a thorough job in dreaming for the 

future, having considered what the site can realis-

tically look like.  A volunteer Master Planning 

Committee met throughout the year.  As a major 

component in its 

planning, the Muse-

um hosted a gather-

ing of experts in Au-

gust to address urban 

slavery interpretation 

at the site.  Our vi-

sion is for the lower 

level of the Museum 

to feature an impact-

ful, immersive experi-

ence with exhibits 

focusing on slavery in 

the 1820s port city 

with particular em-

phasis on the en-

slaved workers Isaiah 

Davenport owned.  

Stay tuned. 

 

Preliminary Concept Model:   
DH/KP Evolution 

Ladies of  Commitment:  Pat Kelly,  

Elizabeth Muller and Lib Yingling  

 In June the Davenport House received a $2,000 

gift from the estate of Margaret Patricia Kelly for 

the Davenport House Museum 

Building and Preservation Fund.  

In the letter of announcement 

from her brother, he wrote, She 

òso enjoyed her time as a docent 

for the Davenport House.  It 

was, along with her other do-

cent experiences, the joy of her life.ó 

In November, the Museum received a letter from 

the estate of Elizabeth 

Muller, who was a long-

time leader of the Daven-

port House both on the 

Davenport House Com-

mittee, on which she 

served as President for two 

terms and the Davenport 

House Endowment Direc-

tors.  She died on June 16.  

The letter reads, 

òElizabeth left $25,000 in her will to the Davenport 

House Endowment Funds to be used for the up-

keep of the garden. . .  For many years she happily 

dedicated her volunteer time and made financial 

contributions in support of her favorite historic 

Savannah treasure, the Davenport House.ó 

On December 6th, Lib Yingling 

passed away.  She was the DHõs 

longest serving docent -having 

begun volunteering in 1979.  

She continued until she could 

no longer make it up the stairs 

in 2013.  Her family specified 

that the Davenport House be a 

recipient of memorial contribu-

tions.   

We are grateful to Pat, Elizabeth and Lib for their 

examples of stewardship and their legacies to the 

DH. 

 

 

 







OUR NEW THING !  A ND IT �¶S FOR YOU!  
The Davenport Soir®e 

We are trying something 

new this year!  A new 

kind of  event to help the 

Davenport House.  By 

attending you will be sup-

porting all things Daven-

portñour programs, our 

preservation, our out-

reach!   

We hope you will be en-

chanted by the idea and 

will join us for an after-

noon of  song and deli-

cious treats from Savan-

nahõs storied eatery, Eliza-

beth on 37th Street. 

Savannah songstress  

Kim Polote will enter-

tain, Elizabethõs will pro-

vide the food and drinks  

and there will be a silent 

auction of  one-of-a-kind 

art and opportunities.  

Tickets may be purchased 

on the DH website 

www.daveporthoursmuseum.

org, by calling 912/236-

8097 or using the order 

blank below. 

For those generous 

enough to sponsor the 

event, there will be an ex-

clusive hospitality in the 

Davenport House on Fri-

day evening, February 17.  

Please contact the DH if  

you would like to be in 

this exclusive group. 

Tickets $95 per person 

Enclosed is my check payable to DAVENPORT HOUSE MUSEUM for $_________ 

Or please charge $ ______ to my credit card   

 �†VISA     �†MASTERCARD   �†AMEX  �†DISCOVER 

Credit Card Number ____________________________________________________________ 

Expiration Date  ______________________________  CVV____________________ 

Name  ________________________________________________________________________ 
Street  ________________________________________________________________________ 

City__________________________________________  State ______  Zip  _____________ 

Phone  ________________________________ E-Mail  ________________________________ 

Names of All Guests in Your Party __________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

An acknowledgement and parking instruction will be emailed after February 12, 2017.   
For information call 912-236-8097.  The Davenport House is a property of Historic Savannah Foundation, Inc., which 
is a non-profit organization under Internal Revenue Code Section 501(c)(3).   

Send to:  Davenport House Museum, 324 E. State Street, Savannah, GA   31401 
 

 


